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From the Vice President

Sonja Fritzsche

The SFRA Support a New Scholar Grant deadline will have closed when this goes to press 
on November 1, 2021 for the independent and non-tenure track scholar competition. For those 
interested in the graduate student competition look for that call in the early fall of 2022.

We are excited to be discussing plans for a hybrid conference in 2022 hosted by Bodhisattva 
Chattopadhyay of the CoFutures initiative at the University of Oslo in Norway. Dates are Monday, 
June 27, 2022 through Friday, July 1, 2022. This will no doubt be one of our most compelling and 
international conferences yet!

The SFRA Country Representatives have continued their quarterly meetings and brainstormed 
ways to support/mentor graduate students and early career scholars in the respective cultural and 
geographical contexts at the last meeting. The next meeting will be in January 2022. We continue 
to look for new representatives so please e-mail me if you are interested (fritzsc9@msu.edu) and 
share your global events on Facebook, Twitter, and the SFRA list. The current rep list is: http://
www.sfra.org/Country-Reps. Look for the contributions of the country reps in each SFRA News to 
learn more about what is going on in various places in the world in the study of SF.

And finally, I bid you farewell with sadness as the outgoing Vice President since I will finish 
my three year term at the end of December 2021. The past three years have been a joy as I have 
worked with such dedicated colleagues on the executive committee who have put in so much 
work on conferences and in other organizational matters during a time of significant upheaval. 
Some important bylaws changes were recently passed that should help to make the society more 
inclusive in a variety of ways. We are all responsible for ensuring that happens in the way that it 
was imagined, so consider putting yourself forward or nominating deserving others for some of 
the new openings as excellent stewardship opportunities. Congratulations to incoming VP Ida 
Yoshinaga who will bring much creative energy to the position. You all are in excellent hands! 
Thank you to the other candidates who ran as well. We hope you will run again in the future and/
or help out with other various SFRA functions, as there is always the need for service from people 
dedicated to the furthering the study of science fiction. Ciao for now! 
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